
Notice to investors
11 July 2022

Change of Portfolio Manager for Fidelity China Fund 
ARSN 116072649 (mFund code: FIL11) (the ‘Fund’) 

As the Responsible Entity of the Fund, FIL Responsible Entity (Australia) Limited (ABN 33 148 059 009 AFSL No. 409340)  
(we, us) would like to inform you that, with effect from 30 September 2022 (Effective Date), Jing Ning will be stepping  
down from her responsibilities as the Lead Portfolio Manager of the Fund. 

Nitin Bajaj has been appointed as the Lead Portfolio Manager of the Fund from the Effective Date. Nitin will be supported 
by the Fund’s existing Co-Portfolio Manager, Alice Li, and new Assistant Portfolio Manager, Karen Zhou. 

Jing will be taking on a new leadership role within Fidelity International which will be based in Shanghai. Her new role 
commences on 1 January 2023, and she will be supporting a smooth transition to the new fund management team from 
October to December 2022.

Will the objective or benchmark of the Fund change?

No. There will be no change to either the Fund’s objective or benchmark, although in due course, the portfolio will reflect  
the new portfolio management team’s investment philosophy and investment approach.

More information

If you have any questions or require further information regarding the above, please email auclientservices@fil.com  
or contact us on 1800 044 922 (Investors) or 1800 119 270 (Advisers). 

 

This Notice is issued by FIL Responsible Entity (Australia) Limited (ABN 33 148 059 009 AFSL No. 409340). The information is of a general nature 
and does not take into account take into account an investor’s personal needs, financial circumstances or objectives. Before disposing or deciding 
whether to continue to hold the product(s), investors should consider the Fund PDS, the Fund’s Target Market Determination (TMD), this notice and 
any other current notices. These documents are all available at www.fidelity.com.au or by calling Customer Services on 1800 044 922. 
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